
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 10/5/2013 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:22 PM.   
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif presented the minutes from the August meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following account of club finances: 
 

• The balance in the operational fund is $1676.28   
• All bills are paid except remaining field mowing and Octoberfest 
 

Field Marshall 
Ray was not present. 
 

Safety Report 
Bill was not present. 
 

Newsletter Editor  
Henry was not present. 

 
Chief Flight Instructor Report 

Wings Certificate were presented to our two newest pilot 
• Jack Douglas Jr. 

 
Old Business 

We discussed the success of the late summer activities, both of which had good 
attendance 

• Demonstration for the Russellville Junior Grange held on August 15th 
• Fall Picnic held on Saturday, September 7th 

 
New Business 

Mike Denest summarized the plan for the upcoming Octoberfest 
• Registration fee of $15 
• AMA card required 
• Expecting 20 VRCS members to attend. 
• Planned "Festival of Rudder Only" contest 
• Awards for  

o Best of Show 
o Pilots Choice for SAM aircraft  

 
We agreed that the club would manage the food for this event, and that we would ask for 
voluntary donations to cover the cost.  Dan Crawford volunteered to cook. 
 
Alvin suggested coffee and donuts be provided. 
 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 
New Business (continued) 

We officially opened nominations for club officer positions for 2014.  Leif, Brian and 
Bill Brueckman were re-nominated for their existing positions of club secretary, treasurer 
and president.   
 
We discussed possible venues for the Christmas Luncheon    

• Longwood Family Restaurant 
• The Farm House Restaurant 
• Wyncote - Ball and Thistle pub 
• Dutchway   

 
 
Other Business 

Bill Brueckman reminded the club of the planned Indoor flying scheduled for select 
Sunday afternoons in November and December from 1-4 PM.  Check the website for the 
schedule. 
 
Dick Plyler reminded the club of the R/C sale (no auction) that will be held on November 
2nd at the Shue School in Delaware 

 
New Members 

Louis Kinney presented a letter recommending that we vote for Joe Butler, who could not 
attend the meeting due to other activities.  The club agreed and approved full membership 
for: 

• Joe Butler  
 
The club voted and approved probationary membership for: 
 

• David Unger – Dave was in RC in the early days of single channel 45 years ago.  
He is now getting back in the hobby.  Dave will be sponsored by Alvin Johnson. 

 
 

 
50/50 
 Ken Sumner won $23 in the 50/50 raffle. 
 ________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
There were no demonstrations for Airplane Talk at the October meeting. 

 
The meeting was closed at around 9:55 AM 
 

Next Meeting 
Saturday, December 7th at 9:00 AM at the Post House Restaurant 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


